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CHORLEYWOOD CRICKET CLUB

Newsletter 57 – Winter 2009

Firstly, may I both apologise for the lengthy gap since my last newsletter and also take this opportunity to wish all of you and your families a happy New Year.

As time moves on, we’re obviously getting nearer to the 2009 season, and we’ll address a couple of issues to do with that, but there are a number of other things going on within our club that I need to let you all know about.

John Ayres – by John Jenkins

It is with much regret that we report the death of John Ayres. John was for many years associated with local sports clubs. Firstly with Old Fullerians Rugby Club where, after retiring from playing, he took over the running of their successful Colts sides and then became for many years a most efficient Club Fixture Secretary.

In the summer John played for both Rickmansworth and Chorleywood Cricket Clubs and, although not a regular with Rickmansworth First XI, he made a habit of taking vital wickets when playing for Ricky against Chorleywood in the late 1960's and early 1970's.

At Chorleywood John will be most remembered for forming the "Chorleywood Strollers" in the early 1980's. This was a side designed for those of all age groups who had neither the time nor the inclination to play regular league cricket. Their fixtures were mostly against good village sides and whilst played seriously also allowed for honesty, good sportsmanship, good humour and good socialising at the end of the matches. These qualities epitomised all that John stood for and the Strollers continue to this day. John was made a Vice-President of Chorleywood Cricket Club for his significant contribution to the Club.

John, we will miss you especially, as will your daughters Joanna and Karen who have all our thoughts and sympathy at this time.

John’s funeral was held on Tuesday 27th January and it was good to see a large number of CWCC members, past and present, there to give John a fitting memorial.
Sunday Lunchtimes at CWCC Pavilion

As you may have seen from the multitude of e-mails that have been sent out on this subject, our Pavilion and bar will be open on the first Sunday of every month between now and the start of the 2009 season between midday and 3.00pm. Please come along and help support our club in the build up to the new season.

50 Club – Brian Mulholland

The 50 Club has expanded to 72 following a successful recruiting campaign in 2008. The first draw for 2009 was held on New Years Day at the Hair of the Dog gathering. If you are not already a member please consider joining. As well as providing much needed funds for the Club it also gives you a chance to win a cash prize every month. Send me a cheque made out to the CWCC 50 Club or raise a Standing Order for £2.50 a month or £15 every six months or £30 a year. The account details are CWCC 50 Club, NatWest Bank, Sort code 52-21-27, Account number 01113240. Of course you can also pay the £30 by Internet banking. If you pay by Standing Order or Internet just let me know what you have done. The Club’s target is to get the 50 Club up to 200 members to help with our development funding – do your bit and enroll some new members including your wives, husbands and children! Following the recent rise in members of the club, we have added a further £10.00 prize each month – so there are now even more chances to win!

50 Club winners so far in 2009 are as follows: 

January - £50.00 Derek Hussey, £10.00 Dave Clark & Steve George

February - £50.00 Steve Dunning, £10.00 Jon Fowler & Joy King
Scorer’s Course – Brian Mulholland

I am starting my annual Scorers Course at 2000hrs on Thursday, 5th February 2009 which will run for six to eight weeks. If you would like to contribute to the playing side of the Club but the old bones are creaking scoring is a way in which you can put something back into the Club and enjoy yourself with some very pleasant people! Colts parents are very welcome too. Email me at brian@mulholland@uwclub.net or call me on 01923 772755 for more details.

Spot the Ball Competition

We have now started a “Spot the ball competition” using a couple of photos from our website (and, of course we’ve now taken them down so you can’t compare the pictures!). You can see the pictures on the new “Spot the ball” tab on the website (http://www.cwcricket.org/cgi-bin/static.pl?f=spot_the_ball) and cast your vote on any Sunday that the club is open – it costs just £1.00 / square to enter. We have had approx 20 entrants take part so far, so there are still plenty of chances to win – we will draw the winners at the Pavilion on Sunday 1st March – just another good reason to come along and support your club.

2008 Herts League Averages

The averages for last season in the Saracens Hertfordshire Cricket League have now been published on their website (www.hertsleague.co.uk) and congratulations must go to both Luke Vivian and to Simon Dare for topping the batting figures in Divisions 2 and 14 respectively. There were also a number of other CWCC players mentioned in dispatches in both the batting and bowling lists, so well done to you all – let’s hope for even more high-flyers in 2009.

2009 Herts League Fixtures

Fixtures for the Herts League in 2009 have also now been published on their website – they will shortly be up on our site as well, but in the meantime go to www.hertsleague.co.uk and start putting the dates and venues in your diaries.

Nets

Senior nets will start at Clement Danes School on Sunday afternoons between 5-00pm and 7-00pm from February 22nd for seven weeks. Please put the dates in your diaries now so we can have as good an attendance as possible. Remember, if you come along and practice as hard as you can, you might get to be as good as me one day!

Pavilion Redevelopment

A recent meeting of the Development Committee at Three Rivers District Council gave their unanimous approval to our plans for redevelopment. This is obviously a good thing for the club, but is just one step in a long process that will need the approval of Chorleywood Parish Council as well as consent from DEFRA. Thanks again go to all those who have worked so hard so far and will continue to do so in order to help provide a sustainable future for the club in the years to come. 

Pavilion  furniture

As you will have seen if you have been to the pavilion in recent times we have now some very smart new tables and chairs in the bar, thanks to Patti Dare. This means that we also have all the old furniture looking for a good home. If you want any (or even all) of it – or know somebody who does, then please contact club chairman, Owen Edis asap. 
Waitrose Appeal

From the start of February, Chorleywood Cricket club is one of three local bodies who will be vying for votes in the latest Waitrose Community Matters charity initiative in their store in Rickmansworth.

This is a scheme where three local charities get chosen each month to receive part of a £1000 donation. A poster for each charity is put at the welcome desk with a tube below. Each customer is given a token for which they can use as a vote, they put this token in relevant tube. At the end of the month the tokens get weighed and each body will receive a portion as per percentage of tokens they receive, ie 50% tokens = £500.

There is no lower limit to the value of purchases that you need to make in order to qualify - each purchase gets you a token.

So please, if you are able to, get along to Waitrose in Rickmansworth (or any other branch – you can get tokens at any Waitrose and then bring them to Rickmansworth and use them there!) as often as you can in the next month and cast your vote - the more times you do it, the more money the club will receive!!!

Many thanks for your help with this - to borrow a line from another supermarket "every little helps"!
----------

OK, hopefully that brings you up to date with what has been going on in our club – make sure you keep looking at our excellent website – www.cwcricket.org - for other updates.

Cheers

Rob Dunstone
Chorleywood Cricket Club Publicity Chairman

Rob.dunstone@cwcricket.org

